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Terrence M. Gilbride appointed to City Preservation Board 
 

The Buffalo History Museum Board of Managers has voted to appoint Terrence M. 

Gilbride to the Preservation Board of the City of Buffalo, which reviews all exterior changes to 

landmark properties and properties located within City of Buffalo Preservation Districts. The 

Buffalo History Museum has one of 11 appointments to the board. 

A partner at the Buffalo law firm Hodgson Russ LLP, Gilbride focuses his practice on 

large, multifaceted commercial real estate development projects. He heads the firm's College & 

University and Public-Private Partnership Practice Groups. Gilbride has significant experience in 

student housing development, construction and financing, historic preservation matters, hotel 

acquisition and financing transactions, public/private partnerships and nonprofit-sponsored real 

estate development projects. He also has experience regarding sports facility leasing and 

development, industrial development agency projects, commercial real estate financing 

transactions, and leasing.  

“Terry is a natural fit for this appointment,” said Melissa Brown, executive director of 

The Buffalo History Museum. “His breadth of experience, especially in matters of historic 

preservation, will well-serve the city, the Preservation Board and those who are keenly interested 

and supportive of Buffalo’s ongoing commitment to safeguarding our architectural treasures.” 

 “I am honored to represent the Buffalo History Museum and excited to be part of the 

preservation and restoration of our city’s rich architectural legacy,” Gilbride said. “I look 

forward to working with my fellow board members on continuing the good work of the Historic 

Preservation Board.” 
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